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EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter 

Celebrating 37 Years 
Proud Supporter of Maple Lake, Buffalo & Nearby Area Aviation Communities 

 
 

Next EAA Chapter 878 Meeting 

Date:   December 10, 2022 

Location:   Huikko's, Buffalo, MN 

Meeting Time:   Social 6:00 pm, Dinner 6:30 pm 

Notes:   Awards & presentations following… 
 

 
 

 
(click image) 

 
Help EAA Chapter 878 by paying your dues, 

payment by either check or credit card is easy! 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/eaa878/?__xts__%5b0%5d=68.ARBCk_nV9jWgF0RCGaC_56rvk
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCStGJTWucRf7ZisPAa02H5Q
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gjxc7LBi9R2m5XlU?e=uqwdAU
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Presidents Airspace 
by Greg Thomes 
 

At the risk of becoming too melancholy or overly joyous, I’m thinking that the old ‘rear-view mirror’ may 
be playing tricks on me.  The reflections of this time of year seem to always have many ‘highs’ and a 
bunch of ‘lows.’ Can we really be turning the calendar to 2023 already???  But the thing that always 
brings me back-to-earth is the contemplation of my next flight.  Isn’t aviation great!!! 
 
The ’highs’ include our very talented EAA-878 membership, GA trips that ended well and hangar chatter 
which is usually very engaging.  The ‘lows’ include memories of those flights with my parents, who have 
both passed away now. 
 
You can help sort-out these reflective tricks by attending our EAA year-end banquet on December 10th.  
Bring as-many-friends as you want.  We’ll celebrate the high points of our chapter’s accomplishment, of 
which there are many. Look for the details in this issue of our chapter newsletter.  Congratulations of 
being a Gold EAA Chapter. 
 
May your skies be bright and breezes light! 

 

Vice-Presidents Airspace 
by Kyle Weatherly 
 

You have to earn it! 
 
Over the last couple of years, I have had conversations with different people in the flying community.   It 
is in regard to how prepared a student is to take the written or the flight review tests on their way to the 
pilot certificate.   The multiple conversations have centered on how a student has to prepare for this test 
compared to other tests they take in today’s school system.   One very interesting conversation was 
with a professor at UND.   He mentioned that they have to teach students to RETAIN knowledge, it 
seems more and more people are taught to study for the test and move on.   The former method of 
building knowledge seems to be lacking where a student actually learns and retains a subject matter 
and can apply it to the next step of learning.  
 
Jim Shadduck and I concentrated a lot on this with Lauren during her training, and I did have a couple of 
conversations with Spencer about this as well.   Not to say that either or both of these students were 
capable of passing their tests with their current study methods, but we made certain to inform them the 
testing would be unlike anything they had probably been involved with before.  Read more >  
 

https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gz99SR0-ndJ8B1y0?e=Bbqf96
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Secretary’s Airspace 

by Wayne Flury 
 

DECEMBER 10 “CHAPTER 878 CHRISTMAS PARTY” MEETING 
Annual holiday party is for all members and families 

 

I encourage everyone to join with your fellow Chapter 878 members and family on the evening of 
Saturday, December 10.  Relax and enjoy the company of friends (or even make new friends!) as we 
celebrate our activities, growth, and achievements of the past year. 
 

We’ll gather in Buffalo at Bison Creek Bar & Grill (Huikko’s Bowling and Entertainment Center). For info 
on Bison Creek, see: http://huikkosbowl.com/bar-grill/.  NOTE: Enter the dining facility from the parking 
lot on the west side of building. 
 

6 pm: Social Hour (cash bar) 
6:30 pm: Dinner (individual order from limited menu) 
After Dinner: Chapter Award Presentations and Speaker 

 
Please put this on your busy calendar and expect a “reminder” email later. 

 

Treasurer Airspace 
by Henry Williams 

 

Payment Sites 

Membership Dues 

Hangar Fund 

Amazon Smile 

       

 

https://maple-lake-eaa-chapter-878.square.site/
https://square.link/u/UK74fZLl
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/chpf/homepage/ref=smi_chpf_redirect?ie=UTF8&%2AVersion%2A=1&%2Aentries%2A=0
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STEM Airspace 
by Dick Borrell 

Did you know? 
 
In November I was fortunate to have visited NASA in Houston TX.  Have you heard of the Artemis 
Program?  NASA launched the 1st of a series of tests to begin sending humans back to the moon in 
2024.  In conjunction with that NASA is building another “Space Station.”  But this one will not orbit 
Earth.  I will orbit the Moon in a North-South orbit, so that it is always visible and in communication with 
Earth.  It will be used as a steppingstone for journeys to the lunar surface and eventually to launch ships 
to Mars!  NASA is working with private contractor vendors to accomplish much of this.  SpaceX will be 
launching a giant empty “tanker” that will then have a dozen smaller “filler” rockets launched to fill this 
tanker.  Then a slight push and it will be sent to also orbit the Moon and be used to fuel trips to the lunar 
surface.   
 
My understanding is that NASA plans to have a permanent operating base on the Moon by 2029!  Think 
about what this might mean for the young people that you are training every day.  Do you think any of 
them might want to go and live on the Moon for a month or a year?  Read more >   

 

Eagle & Young Eagle Airspace 
by Kyle Weatherly 

Young Eagle events: 
 
Even though our monthly events are done there are still things going on with our Young Eagle program. 
 
When the weather is nice, I usually send out an e-mail to see if someone on the list is available to go 
along for a flight.    I will probably be doing the same thing today (Sunday 11/27/2022).    The Young 
Eagles I fly this time of year are older kids or ones well known to the chapter.  All of them are planning 
on pursuing a career in aviation. 
 
In addition to continuing to fly I have other requirements to meet for EAA 878 to maintain our Young 
Eagle program.   This year headquarters is requiring every Young Eagle coordinator to attend a new 
webinar entitled EAA Program Will Help Ensure Young Eagles Guidelines Are Maintained.   All YE pilots 
are encouraged to attend but, it is mandatory for YE Coordinators.   So, Amy and I will be taking this 
course in December.  Read more >    
 

https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gz02yYfEThN8F0WK?e=9o2riW
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6g0AUMBb5nTZU8KV3?e=7qJlp7
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EAA 878 Scholarship 
Airspace 

by Kyle Weatherly 

The committee members are Greg Thomas, Wayne Flury, Laura Hermann, Lloyd Melvie, Boyd Emmel, 
Jon Niska, and Kyle Weatherly. 
 
Online scholarship application to be posted by end of the year. 
Everyone, even though the school year starts in September I tend to wait until end of the year to post 
our scholarships on the website.    We are still flying YE in September and Autumn is my favorite time of 
year, I spend it outdoors enjoying the nice weather and unfortunately preparing for my least favorite 
season, Winter.      
 
Once the scholarship has been posted to our website, Dick B. will send out the information to the STEM 
list so they can inform the students that they can apply.    This will be the third year that our scholarship 
is completely online.     The deadline this year will be May 12, 2023.  (see below)    That will give the 
scholarship committee 4 weeks to evaluate the applications, call in certain candidates for in person 
interviews, and make the selection.   As in previous years we will announce the scholarship winners at 
the Pancake Breakfast in June.  Read more >    
 

 

Ray Scholarship Airspace 
by Kyle Weatherly 

 
 
The Ray Scholarship will be open again to our chapter in February 2023.   Ray Scholarship opens up in 
November every year.  This is for all chapters that have the funds to run a matching program for their 
candidate.    This means the Chapter puts up $ 5,000 and the Ray Scholarship adds the remaining $ 
5,000 when they submit a Ray Scholar.    Maybe someday our chapter will be in this financial situation 
but for now we wait until February, or later.     
 
The scholarship we apply for is for the full $ 10,000 for our candidate.   The chapter administers the 
funds but doesn’t provide any chapter money to the candidate.     
 
Our Scholarship committee will be looking for potential candidates during the first part of 2023. 
 

 

https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6g0FLlmuS4P3Nbv1G?e=gjWgK7
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Member Spotlight 
by You 

Please share your aviation 
story, a favorite airplane, 

an earned certificate, 
a new endorsement 

an added rating. 

 

Weather Manners 
by Tim Vasquez 

 

How The Wind Blows 

 
(click image) 

https://www.avweb.com/flight-safety/risk-management/how-the-wind-blows/?MailingID=1123&utm_source=ActiveCampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_content=X-37B+Sets+New+Endurance+Record%2C+Frank+Robinson+Dead+At+92&utm_campaign=X-37B+Sets+New+Endurance+Record%2C+Frank+Robinson+Dead+At+92+-+Tuesday%2C+November+15%2C+2022


 

EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter  December 2022 Page 7 of 22 

 

Musings 
by Elaine Morrow 

Want to give something really special for the holidays?  Why not donate to the EAA Chapter 878 
Scholarship Fund in honor of a family member?  It will be a unique gift, is an investment in someone's 
future in aviation, and will last longer than a game or clothing item you buy for them this year!  Any 
amount is appreciated. 
 
Another opportunity is to donate your time and skills for the Aviation Education Center--from repair, 
housekeeping, inventory, and organizing, to recommending an electrician and researching a suitable 
fire extinguisher.  Help us get the hangar ready for hosting Young Eagles and aviation events! 
 
Also, all year long, donating to the EAA Chapter 878 Aviation Education Center is a way to remember 
loved ones lost and to honor special holidays and anniversaries.  It also is tax deductible if you itemize 
your taxes and think of the lives you impact by investing in the aviation facility that will educate multiple 
adults and youth in the future. 
 
See the flyers, located in this newsletter, for additional details … 

 

IFR Tips 
by Boldmethod 

What Happens When Your Pitot Tube Ices Over? 
 

 
(click image) 

https://www.boldmethod.com/learn-to-fly/systems/what-happens-when-your-pitot-tube-ices-over-airspeed-indicator-failure/


 

EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter  December 2022 Page 8 of 22 

 

Quote of The Month 

 

 

Smiley Face Airspace 
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Pilot Tips 
by Boldmethod 

9 Ways To Make Nervous Passengers More Comfortable 
 

 
(click image) 

 

This Month In History 

 
 

 
(click image) 

https://www.boldmethod.com/blog/lists/2022/11/nine-ways-to-make-nervous-passengers-more-comfortable/
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878/-/media/4283f7cc45d14469a56a6cebe01d966d.ashx
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EAA Chapter 878 
Aviation Education Fund 

   
(click image) 

 

A home for our EAA Chapter 878 Aviation Education Center would help us consolidate 
meetings, conduct training sessions & finish building an RV-4 airplane. 

Please join us in this fundraiser to rebuild an old hangar 
Sharing with others would also be helpful. 

 

KFCM Saturday Morning 
(Wings Credit Given) 

Saturday Morning Webinars (0900-1000 CT) 
December 3: Military Airspace 
December 10:   KFCM Tower Talk 
December 17: KFCM Town Hall 
December 24:   No webinar 
December 31:  No webinar 

Schedule of topics:  FAASafety.gov  

Questions?  Laura Herrmann 
New to Wings?  Wings account setup 

 

 

https://www.faasafety.gov/
mailto:ljherrmann@yahoo.com
https://www.faasafety.gov/WINGS/pub/learn_more.aspx
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
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Notable Mention 
by Chapter Leaders & Coordinators 
 

Help Support EAA Chapter 878 As You Shop 
Are you an Amazon shopper?  Consider using AmazonSmile and designate EAA Chapter 878.  The 
AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of your purchase price of eligible products to the charitable 
organization of your choice…an effortless way to help your EAA Chapter 878! 
 
Wanted – Photos of You and Your Airplane 
by Elaine Morrow, Chapter Webmaster 
Help me make our website a place of chapter recognition and interest.  Please send me a photo of your 
airplane (and you) which I will include on our Chapter 878 website.  This includes aircraft projects too!  
Send to: pilotelaine@aol.com or call 952-913-2356 with any questions. 
 
Requesting Chapter Member Aircraft and Project Info 
By Chris Glaeser 
Chris Glaeser (as our chapter Flight Advisor) is still looking to get information from all chapter members. 
about aircraft owned, or projects working on, His focus is to have a list so that if he gets a call from 
someone asking if he knows anything about RV aircraft or float planes, etc., he has a source of 
reference. 
 
If you haven’t yet responded to Chris, please contact him with your info (a photo may also be nice) with 
complete data on your airplane, including engine and prop.  His contact info is: 952-239-4081, or 
chris.glaeser@gmail.com. 
 
Keep Your Contact Info Updated 
by Ray Svobodny 
Chapter 878 Membership Roster is an ever-changing document as members join, depart, move, 
change email addresses, etc.  Please provide Chapter 878 Database Manager, Ray Svobodny, with 
any changes to your information or filling in any blanks in our current info.  Contact Ray at: 
raysvobodny@gmail.com or 612-327-4232 
 
WINGS - Pilot Proficiency Program 
The objective of the WINGS Program is to address the primary accident causal factors that continue to 
plague the general aviation community.  By focusing on this objective, we hope to reduce the number of 
accidents we see each year for the same causes.  As you will see, it is not a simple “Award” program 
but is instead a true proficiency program, designed to help improve our skills and knowledge as pilots.  
Read more >  
 
EAA Proficiency365 
Improve your flying, proficiency, and safety with EAA® Proficiency365TM the online hub of EAA 
resources, programs, and exclusive member benefits that can help you stay active in year-round activity 
to advance your flying proficiency, improve your safety, and help you contribute to your aviation 
community.  Read more > 

https://smile.amazon.com/gp/chpf/homepage/ref=smi_chpf_redirect?ie=UTF8&%2AVersion%2A=1&%2Aentries%2A=0
mailto:pilotelaine@aol.com
mailto:chris.glaeser@gmail.com
mailto:raysvobodny@gmail.com
https://www.faasafety.gov/WINGS/pub/learn_more.aspx
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/pilots/EAA-pilot-proficiency
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Aviation Podcasts 
(click image) 

 

  

   

 

Aviation Webinars 
(click image) 

  

http://inspire.eaa.org/eaas-green-dot-podcast/
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/ask-the-a-and-ps
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/hangar-talk
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/never-again
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/pilot-briefing
https://www.aopa.org/news-and-media/podcasts/podcasts/there-i-was
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars
https://webinars.aopa.org/
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Chapter 878 Aviation Upcoming Events 

Dec 
10 EAA Chapter 878 Holiday Party, Huikko's, Buffalo 

27 IMC / EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Thunderbird Aviation, Flying Cloud-KFCM 

Jan 
14 EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Arrival/Departure building at Buffalo-KCFE 

24 IMC / EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Thunderbird Aviation, Flying Cloud-KFCM 

Feb 
11 EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Arrival/Departure building at Buffalo-KCFE 

27 IMC / EAA Chapter 878 meeting, Thunderbird Aviation, Flying Cloud-KFCM 

Note: this list will generally not include the many pancake breakfasts and other fly-ins or local aviation 
events because they are well publicized on other sites dedicated to that purpose.  For other event 
information, see our EAA Chapter 878 website, and websites such as EAA, AOPA, Social Flight, 
Fly-ins, and FunPlacesToFly.  Also see various Calendars of Events in magazines, and airport 
bulletin boards. 

 

Editors Airspace 
by Ray Svobodny 

The EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter is published monthly, 1-week prior to monthly Chapter meetings. 
 
Sharing your knowledge and other news with the Newsletter is both fun and easy but please follow our 
simple editorial guidelines.  Your articles, videos, high resolution images, and The Funnies by Wayne 
are welcome and needed.  Our Chapter Members are particularly interested in aviation related topics. 
 
 

A Word from Your EAA Chapter 878 Newsletter Editor 
~or~ 

How & Why Did Your Newsletter Take This Shape 
 
 

Click Here for EAA Chapter 878 Editorial & Submission Guidelines 
 
 

Click Here for Missed Issue Archives 
 
 

Please encourage advertisers to support us!  Click here, for information. 

 
Join EAA Chapter 878! 

Are you or a friend not yet a Chapter 878 member?  Click here for a Membership Application Form. 
 
If you have questions, please contact me anytime.  Ray Svobodny / 612-327-4232. 
 

http://www.878.eaachapter.org/
https://www.eaa.org/eaa
https://www.aopa.org/community/events
http://www.socialflight.com/
http://www.flyins.com/
https://www.funplacestofly.com/
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gWrKyU0tvlzJDuNG?e=kbUKB2
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gWrKyU0tvlzJDuNG?e=kbUKB2
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gWrKyU0tvlzJDuNG?e=kbUKB2
https://1drv.ms/b/s!ApydAYBe2ID6gS6aljJmJT1G2PhJ?e=Be0Eeo
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878/newsletters
https://onedrive.live.com/?authkey=%21AJJmQcH9CGoLeEU&cid=FA80D85E80019D9C&id=FA80D85E80019D9C%21236&parId=FA80D85E80019D9C%21228&o=OneUp
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878/-/media/726B60C2DF194274952204CE1F555D5C.ashx
mailto:RaySvobodny@gmail.com
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EAA Chapter 878 And Maple Lake Flyer Masthead 
EAA Chapter 878    
PO Box 169   EAA Chapter 878 Website 
Maple Lake, MN 55358   a 501(c)(3)non-profit organization 
 
The Maple Lake Flyer is published monthly by Chapter 878 of the Experimental Aircraft Association (EAA) for the use, 
education and enjoyment of Chapter members and others to whom it is provided.  No claim is made for the accuracy of 
materials submitted.  Editorial content is the opinion of the contributor and does not necessarily reflect the position of 
Chapter 878 nor the EAA.  Missed a Newsletter?  Click here for Newsletter archives. 
 
Submissions for publication are encouraged and should be sent to the attention of: Newsletter Editor.  Send "change of 
address" information, email address and phone number changes to: Chapter Database Manager. 
Permission is granted to other Chapters to reproduce any or all of this publication, with credits to be acknowledged. 
 
Chapter meetings are normally held on the second Tuesday of each month (except for the winter months of January — 
April when we meet on the second Saturday morning).  Meeting location and time may vary each month, depending upon 
the meeting program or other chapter activities.  Our December meeting is usually a family social event held at a local 
event center, with date, time, and place to be determined annually.  Chapter membership is open to all persons interested 
in aviation.  To become a member, simply contact any one of the current officers and request a membership application or 
click on the "Membership" link on our website.  2022 Annual dues are $10 for members up to 35 years of age, $25 for age 
35 and over, and $35 for a family membership. 
 
Officers for 2022 - 2023:   
President: Greg Thomes 763-443-7039 greg@thomesinsurance.com  
Vice-President: Kyle Weatherly 612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 
Secretary: Wayne Flury 763-670-6021 wflury@outlook.com  
Treasurer: Henry Williams 612-363-1803 hawmsl@q.com  
Chapter Leaders and Coordinators:  
Chapter Assets Monitor: OPEN   
Chapter Librarian: Harold Greseth 763-682-5486 hjgreseth@gmail.com  
Chapter Manager of Non-Profit 
Programs: 

Henry Williams 612-363-1803 hawmsl@q.com  

Chapter 878 Database Manager: 
(Chapter Roster): 

Ray Svobodny 612-327-4232 raysvobodny@gmail.com  

Chapter 878 Website: Elaine Morrow 952-913-2356 pilotelaine@aol.com  
Food & Beverage Coordinator: Monthly Volunteers  
Eagle Flights Leader: Kyle Weatherly  612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 
Facebook Leader: Jon Niska 218-290-0112 j_nisk@hotmail.com  
Facilities Committee Coordinator: Fred Jude 320-274-2599 fjc@lakedalelink.net  
Flight Advisor: OPEN   
Fly-In Committer Chairpersons:    

Winter Chili Feed:   OPEN   
Buffalo Fly-In:  OPEN   
Maple Lake Fly-In: OPEN   

Fly-Out Coordinator:   Dick Borrell 612-799-3337 dbborrell@yahoo.com  
IMC/EAA 878 Club Coordinator: David Wendt 612/272-4600 DaveWendtInsurance@gmail.com 
Mobile Sign Manager: OPEN   
Newsletter Editor:   Ray Svobodny 612-327-4232 raysvobodny@gmail.com 
Ray Foundation Scholarship 
Coordinator: 

OPEN 
  

RV-4 Build Project Coordinator: Tom Rammel 320-286-5283 rammel@centurylink.net 
Scholarship Committee Coordinator: Kyle Weatherly 612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 
STEM Coordinator: Dick Borrell 612-799-3337 dbborrell@yahoo.com  
Technical Counselor: Dick Burns 952-473-1887 dickburns1@aol.com 

Young Eagles Co-Coordinators:  
Kyle Weatherly 612-759-5227 k.weatherly@live.com 
Amy Weatherly 612-239-5800 frogfootamy@charter.net  

EAA Chapter 878 Advocates: All Members 

Add your name to the list above – how can you help and support your chapter? 
 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878/newsletters
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878
mailto:greg@thomesinsurance.com
mailto:wflury@outlook.com
mailto:hawmsl@q.com
mailto:hjgreseth@gmail.com
mailto:hawmsl@q.com
mailto:raysvobodny@gmail.com
mailto:pilotelaine@aol.com
mailto:j_nisk@hotmail.com
mailto:fjc@lakedalelink.net
mailto:dbborrell@yahoo.com
mailto:DaveWendtInsurance@gmail.com
mailto:raysvobodny@gmail.com
mailto:rammel@centurylink.net
mailto:k.weatherly@live.com
mailto:dbborrell@yahoo.com
mailto:dickburns1@aol.com
mailto:k.weatherly@live.com
mailto:frogfootamy@charter.net
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SUPPORT OUR AVIATION EFFORTS!!  
  
  

EAA Chapter 878 – Maple Lake and Buffalo, MN, area  
  

Please consider helping with the following EAA Chapter 878 fundraising projects!  
  

• EAA SCHOLARSHIPS:    
 
 

Do you shop on Amazon?  If so, you have the opportunity to raise funds for EAA 
Chapter 878 scholarships for youth!  Just go online to  https://smile.amazon.com, 

select your fund choice as EAA 878, and Amazon will donate 0.05% of your current 
and future purchases to our chapter.  Every penny counts!    

  
Go to this link or scan the QR code to donate to aviation 

scholarships:   

https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr  
  

• AVIATION EDUCATION CENTER:    
  

EAA Chapter 878 is raising money to add a 24-foot classroom on the  
Chapter hangar at Maple Lake, Minnesota, for an Aviation Education Center.  

This will be the location for Young Eagle Flights, aviation events, hosting school 
career days, Scout aviation badge sessions, and teaching aviation to both 

young adults and Eagle Scouts, including hands-on experience as we build an 
RV-4 and a Sonex airplane (displayed on the right), plus chapter meetings.   

  
Please help us with this effort by scanning the code below or donating at this 

link:  
 

https://checkout.square.site/merchant/MLC9Q5GAMYC50/checkout/PEZCDXG53STQG4DPDYWZIE2G?src=webqr       
 

Also, we welcome checks sent to the address below.  Thank you!   
    

  
Ask us about other donation and volunteer 

opportunities.  
 

   EAA Chapter 878  

    PO Box 169  

    Maple Lake, MN 55358  

  

Email:      EAAChapter878@outlook.com  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/eaa878/  
Website:    https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878  
EAA Chapter 878 is a 501(c)(3) charitable 

organization. 

https://smile.amazon.com/
https://smile.amazon.com/
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/HS9JZTEE28H5S/checkout/STNTB3WR7CEQWGHWRVJ2LHMG?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/MLC9Q5GAMYC50/checkout/PEZCDXG53STQG4DPDYWZIE2G?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/MLC9Q5GAMYC50/checkout/PEZCDXG53STQG4DPDYWZIE2G?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/MLC9Q5GAMYC50/checkout/PEZCDXG53STQG4DPDYWZIE2G?src=webqr
https://checkout.square.site/merchant/MLC9Q5GAMYC50/checkout/PEZCDXG53STQG4DPDYWZIE2G?src=webqr
https://www.facebook.com/eaa878/
https://www.facebook.com/eaa878/
https://www.facebook.com/eaa878/
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa878
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http://www.mnpilots.org/

